Freedom of Information Act 2000 – The Brexit Party
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
Please pass this request on to the department which deals with electoral services. 

1) I would like to request all internal correspondence and communications which mentions, or refers to, the Brexit Party. 
Answer:

The Council’s Electoral Services does not hold this information. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.

2)
I would also like to request all external correspondence and communications between the Council and the Brexit Party.
Within Electoral Services there may be correspondence related to the forthcoming European Parliamentary elections because The Brexit Party is one of the nominated parties standing in those elections.  Elections sit outside the Council remit and fall under a different category. 
Electoral Registration Officers are not a public authority under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and, as such, are exempt from the disclosure requirements imposed by it.
To advise and assist you with this matter, I must clarify that the registration of electors is governed by the Representation of the People Act 1983 (The Act) as amended and under Section 8 of the Act, Leicester City Council must appoint an officer of the council to be the Electoral Registration Officer (ERO). 

Although appointed by the Council, the ERO does not carry out the duties or responsibilities of the post on behalf of the Council but in their own appointed capacity. 

The Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) does not list any appointed person under the Representation of People Act as being subject to FOIA. On that basis, the Council is under no statutory obligation to provide this information and does not choose to do so.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


